
  



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

WELCOME 

LHC VISION 
Now to him who is able to do far more abundantly than all that we 
ask or think, according to the power at work within us, to him be 

glory in the church and in Christ Jesus throughout all generations, 

forever and ever. Amen   Ephesians: 3:20-21 (ESV) 
 

NEW TO LIVING HOPE? 
 

We are excited to have you 

worship with us today and pray 

that you feel at home here. If 
you’d like to receive our email 

and/or text communications with 

updates regarding worship service 
or opportunities or if you plan to 

continue visiting with us, please 

take a moment to fill out a 
connect card found in the back of 

the pew chairs or at the 

information desk and place it in 
the offering plate. 

 

CHILDREN ARE WELCOME HERE!  
Feel free to make use of our 

staffed nursery. 

 

EMERGENCY CALLS 
 

Your emergencies are 
important to Pastor Rod. 

Please call Pastor Rod’s cell 

phone at 920-260-8699. If he 

does not answer, please 

leave a voicemail message 

or text message him.  

Understand that he is not 
always available but will 

return your call as soon as 

possible if you leave a 
message. 

 

  Deacons        Elders 
  

David Brown Melissa Mulder  Diego Chavarria  Matt Hofman 

Louie DeBoer Josh Seaman  Dale Cupery Zac Hoogeveen 

Joe Horetzki Jeff Stiemsma  George Eisenga Wally Purdun 

 

OFFICE HOURS 
 

The church office is open 

12:30 – 4:30PM on Thursdays. 

Living Hope Community Church – May 8, 2022 



 
 

Jr. High Youth Group – Our final meeting for the year is this  
Wednesday 5:30-7:00PM.   
 

Living in Victory (LIV)  – A ministry to instill a 180-degree change 
from past hurts, habits, and hang-ups to maturity, growth, healing 
and victory in Christ. Everyone can benefit from this weekly study.  
Join us weekly on Tuesdays at 6:30PM. 
 

Men’s Bible Study - The Men’s Bible Study meets at LHC each Saturdays at 
7AM. Please contact Bill Kuhfuss at (920) 463-2000 if you have any questions.  
 

Missions Team – Meets monthly at 6:30PM on the 2nd Tues.  
 

Senior High Youth Group – Our final meeting for the year is this Wednesday 7-
8:30PM.  
 

Safety & Emergency Response Team – We meet monthly on the first Thursday of 
the month at 6:30PM. Questions can be directed to Dave Brown or Steve 
Katsma. They can both be reached at sertlhfl@gmail.com 
 

Small Groups – Would you like to make a connection with other church 
members?  Small groups help us do that. Small groups typically meet once a 
week in an informal, comfortable setting, They are also a wonderful tool to help 
us grow and nurture our faith.  Please contact Wally Purdun at (715) 492-7453 or 
wpurdun@yahoo.com if you’d like to join a small group of have any questions.  
 

Sunday School – Will resume in September.  If you have interest in teaching 
Adult and Youth Sunday School, please contact Stephanie Jens at 920-400-9322 
or stephjens@hotmail.com.   
 

Tech Team – Do you have a desire to serve but don’t know where?  We can train 
you to run the slides, the sound or the video for worship service.  No prior 
experience needed; just a willing heart. Contact Keith Niemeyer at 785-418-7021. 

Prayer Is Powerful 
Join us in praying for encouragement and vision at LHC. 
Sunday, May 15  -  6:30-7:15PM 
Generated by Laurie Eisenga and Chris Scheuers 
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Brewer Outing 
Sign up at the information desk or with the enclosed envelope to reserve your 
tickets to the August 5, 7:10PM Brewer Game vs the Cincinnati Reds. 
 
Footage Wanted 
We’d like to compile some video clips of LHC members interacting at LHC 
functions. Would anyone be interested in volunteering as a videographer?  If so, 
let Keith Niemeyer know.   
 
Camp Calvin 
Registration for 2022 Camp is Open!  Please register online today at 
CampCalvin.com. Camp Calvin is a Christian overnight summer camp for youth 
entering grades 4-9. This excitement-packed week is filled with fun activities and 
experiencing God’s great outdoors. Join us as we connect with Jesus through 
amazing worship, singing, and challenging guest speakers at Camp Calvin 2022! 
Camp will be held Sunday, June 19 through Friday, June 24.  Living Hope 
encourages our youth to attend this camp and will pay half of the registration fee.  
To receive this assistance, please place a copy of your registration form in Scott 
DeYoung’s church mailbox by May 22 so he can send our portion of the payment 
to Camp Calvin.  

 
Vacation Bible School – CONCRETE & CRANES 
FRIDAY, JULY 22 8AM - 4PM.  Intended for children grades K-5. 
We have a fun-filled day planned for your children! They will enjoy a day mixed 
with four engaging Bible lessons, crafts to stimulate their artistic side, riveting 
outdoor activities, stimulating praise music, 2 tasty snacks, a kid-approved 
lunch, AND we will end the day with an epic water balloon celebration! This 
fun-filled day is FREE and they aren't going to want to miss it! Share our 
Facebook post with your friends to help spread the word.  
 
Summer Worship 
Worship time will change to 9AM starting June 1 through August 28. 

You can view the calendar on our website. 
 

Tues., May 9 Living in Victory at 6:30PM 
Wed., May 11 Jr. High Youth Group 5:30PM   -  Sr. High  7PM 
Sat., May 14 Men’s Bible Study at 7AM 
 
 
 



Cash and change will be credited to the fund scheduled for the day.  All undesignated 
checks will be credited to the General Fund. Designated checks will be credited to the 
fund you specify.  
 
May 
 8 General Fund 
 15 Randolph Christian School (RCS) 
 22 Central Wisconsin Christian School (CWC) 
 29 Benevolence 
 
 

 
CRC Communications 
Join us in Praying for Synod 2022 - Synodical delegates, church leaders, and 
CRCNA members across the continent are praying for Synod 2022. Please join us! 
Prayer gatherings for synodical delegates are scheduled for April 27, May 11, 
and May 25. We will post prayer guides on the Network each time so that you 
can pray with us at a time that works for you as families, individuals, church 
councils, small groups, and others. Need some prayer points to pray through now? 
Find the March 30 prayer guide at network.crcna.org/prayer/prayer-guide-
synod-philippians-44-9 
 
World Renew 
Share the Gift of Christ’s Hope with Vulnerable Families on May 8th - A child 
should look into their mother’s eyes and see hope for the future. But too many 
children around the world see fear–the fear that comes with food insecurity. Next 
week, through your gift to World Renew’s Free A Family® program, you can help 
provide women in vulnerable communities with training in income-generating 
activities, proper health and nutrition practices, and more, so they are equipped to 
become Moms of Hope. Please share Christ’s hope. To learn more, go to: 
worldrenew.net/momsofhope 
 
ReFrame Ministries 
Wonderful Creation, from Lions to Leviathans - Check out the new kids’ devotion at 
www.kidscorner.net. If you are like the author of Psalm 104, you have learned 
about many of the plants and animals that God created. But why did God make 
so many different environments, each with more plants and animals than we could 
ever imagine? Listen now at kidscorner.net and check out all the new content. 



 
Blood Drive Thurs. May 12 
CWC is having their annual blood drive! Schedule an appointment at 
redcrossblood.org, or call 1800-REDCROSS. Walk-ins are also welcome. Come to 
the Crusader Centre and donate! Every donation can help save 3 lives, and the 
need for blood is high. The blood drive is on May 12 from 10 am to 4 pm. 
 
  

http://redcrossblood.org/


New Generations Singers Concert 
Please join the New Generation Singers of CWC as they present their end of the 
year concert on May 15. The concert will be at 1st Christian Reformed Church in 
Waupun, beginning at 6:00 pm. 
 
Celebration Concert  
Saturday, May 21 The CWC Music Department will present its annual High School 
Celebration Concert Saturday, May 21st. The concert will begin at 6:30pm in the 
Crusader Centre and includes the choir, band, and New Generation Singers. We 
will also be honoring Mrs. Laura Ten Pass as she will be retiring from her 35 plus 
year career at Central Wisconsin Christian. If you would like to contribute to a 
farewell gift, please get it to the CWC office. Come out and enjoy a time of 
musical praise and celebration! 
 
CWC High School Commencement  
The CWC Board will present the high school class of 2022 at 6:30pm in the 
Crusader Centre on May 27th.  Mr. Russ Smies will address the seniors and 
encourage them as they prepare to begin the next chapter of their life, thanking 
God for his faithfulness and asking Him for continued guidance. Our students 
appreciate your support!  
 
Golf Outing 
Get your team together for CWC's annual TeeItUP event! It will be held at The 
Rock Golf Club in Waupun on Friday, June 24th. To register and/or be a sponsor 
go to bit.ly/TeeItUpCWC . We filled up with 36 teams last year, so don't wait!!! 
All proceeds go to help fund our CWC Athletics. If you have questions, please 
email our team at TeeItUp@WeAreCWC.org. 
 
Heavenly Sounds Concert in the Park – May 26 at 6PM  
West End Park, Waupun (Across from the Waupun Hospital) 
Invite your family and friends to join you for a special evening of Hymns and 
Southern Gospel Music.  Bring your own lawn chairs.  Free will offering designated 
for the Christian Home back patio canopy. 
 

http://bit.ly/TeeItUpCWC


 

May 8 Betty Eisenga 
May 15 Nancy White 
May 22 Becky Peaslee 
May 29 Betty Eisenga 
 

Put on hand sanitizer before entering nursery. Clean and sanitize surfaces and toys 
after service. Parents: If kids are sick, please do not utilize the nursery. 
 

May 8  Alesia & Jake Redeker 
May 15  Betty & Jim Eisenga  
May 22  Laurie & George Eisenga  
May 29  Melissa & Charlie Mulder  
 

May 8  Jim & Betty Eisenga Matt & Sarah Hofman 

May 15 Matt Eisenga Joe & Rachel Horetzki 

May 22 Jeff & Rachelle Hoogeveen Josh & Steph Jens 

May 29 Steve & Katie Hunt Bill Kuhfuss 

 
Rod Galindo  
Senior Pastor 
pastor@livinghopefoxlake.com 
 
Keith Niemeyer 
Director of Worship Arts 
worship@livinghopefoxlake.com 

 
Chris Edwards 

Administrative Assistant 
info@livinghopefoxlake.com  

740 W. State Street 

 Fox Lake, WI 53933 

(920) 928-6610 

www.livinghopefoxlake.com 

 

 livinghopefoxlake 
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